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Dear Members of Lemont UMC, 
 
What a blessing for our church to have 90 children, 37 youth volunteers, 30 of our   
own VBS teachers, leaders, and helpers throughout Vacation Bible School 2019 
with the theme of Roar: Life is wild. God is good~!!!  It was such a fun and joyful 
week to witness the children and youth singing, dancing, playing, and shouting      
at the opening and closing saying, ñWhen life is unfair, God is good!  I was so     
impressed by all of the hard work of our teachers, group leaders, helpers in the 
kitchen, and Sue Tasker with her family who decorated our sanctuary as Africa.  
Especially, the leadership of our own young adults and youth leaders at the differ-
ent stations, leading and teaching was the essential force for VBS and everything 
ran smoothly.  As I interviewed Tucker Lange, he said, ñI love to go here, Lemont 
UMC.ò Some of the children told us that they wanted to have VBS throughout the 
summer break.   
 

This year VBS made my year!!! I am truly grateful and proud of being the pastor   
of Lemont UMC!!!  Lemont UMC is truly a mission-centered church, sowing seeds 
of  the Gospel to the hearts of many children and youth in our communities.            
I have witnessed the fruits of the seeds!!!   I thank you for the leadership of Jodi 
Stood, the VBS  coordinator, Amy Cheehy who did prep work behind the scenes, 
Cris Kerins who was in charge of snacks and decoration in downstairs, and Karin 
Peraino who did a VBS report on June 16, 2019. I also extend my thanks to you 
for your support in many ways in this joyful ministry of making disciples of Jesus 
Christ for the transformation of the world.  God bless your heart!  This is not the 
end of my story. 
 

I was also so impressed by the generosity of you for your support for the family 
who struggled financially to pay $1500.00 to cut the tree fallen by the storm.       
We raised $1570.00!!! The family expressed thanks to all who donated to the fund 
for them. It  was also my joy to baptize Weston Engler, the son of Mike and Aimee 
Engler and  have his family in our service.  Another joy was the success of our 
free will donation Yard Sale/Treasure Hunt last Saturday, on June 22, 2019. I 
thank you all for your donation of the items. I purchased a desk, roaster pot, foot 
massager, a Christmas tree, and a wooden cutting board.  By the hard work of 
you and the Red Bird Mission Team,  especially, the leadership of Steve and Gina 
Walter, we raised $1610.00. Praise God!!! 
 

The lesson I have learned in this month is when we do focus on the mission of  
the church: making disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world, 
God is there for us enabling us to bear fruits, filling us with joy, and uniting us with 
Christ, with each other, and ministry to the world.  As I am finishing my three year 
ministry as the pastor of Lemont UMC and moving toward my fourth year, may we 
continue to focus on the mission of the church through our ministry and mission.     
I truly thank you for your love, support, and understanding for me.  Lastly, I would 
like to ask your support with your prayer, presence, gifts, and service as we     
renovate the bathrooms downstairs, turn a classroom to the Happy Hands       
Preschool office, and paint the classrooms and Fellowship Hall.   
 
Many blessings to you, 
Pastor Hyo Sun Oh 



 

 

  

 

 

 
 
ROAR Vacation Bible School was a huge success!   I would like to thank the 

congregation for prayers, donations and volunteering.   We had over 90     

pre-schoolers through 5 th  graders participating.   In addition were youth   

leaders, classroom teachers, and kitchen ladies.   Special thanks to the youth 

and young adults of the church. Without their outstanding leadership     

abilities and dedication to our church our VBS program would not exist.       

A special thanks to Amy Cheehy,   Cris Kerins and Sue Tasker for all their 

work prior to and during the program to make it a success.    Thanks again    

to the entire congregation for supporting VBS!         From Jodi Stood  

Preschool 

Elementary  

Youth Leaders  Sue Tasker, Tyler & Rylee Rainaldi  



 


